Midsomer Norton Community Allotments Association


Centurion Hotel – Midsomer Norton

8th August 2013

Adèle Draper - Secretary

Nick Hall - Treasurer

Martin Peter – Chair

Martin advised that with regret he would step down as Chair of the Association at the AGM in October, Nick and Adèle would continue and hope to recruit further Committee  members.  Martin is happy to remain on the Committee and be a signatory.

Martin carried out a review of the plots on 8th August, those in need of work were:-
63, 32, 27, 23, 22 and 36 

Martin pointed out that these tenants were mainly new to the allotments having taken on plots this year.

Martin will contact them and advise.

Martin informed the meeting that there is now only one person on the waiting list.

The possibility of holding one small plot (when one becomes available) for manure/compost storage and as a possible location for bee hives was discussed. 

Martin passed around copies of the new Allotment/Council agreement as discussed at the meeting on 25th June.
New town clerk Clive ?  has requested a meeting with the Association, it was agreed that a date would be set in September, Committee to hold an informal meeting in the week prior to this.

Martin said that Sue Brook had contacted him to say she has not received invitations to meetings to discuss the Bulk ordering of seeds that she had volunteerd to take on.  Action??

Treasurer’s report – Nick informed the meeting that all rental payments are now up to date.  Annual income for 2012/13 has been £1203.08 and the payment to the Council will be £203.08 as agreed.  Current balance is £998.11.

October AGM planning:

Letter of invitation, 2013/14 Invoice and Tenants agreement to be sent out together in one pack.  
Request tenants to sign and return slips and bring payment to the AGM if possible (letter needs to go out 3 weeks – 21 days before AGM).

Add a line into the letter requesting that members who are considering giving up their plot  let the committee know as soon as possible.

Invite Association of Bee Keeper’s member to talk about the possibility of a couple of hives being located on the Allotments – (managed by a local bee keeper) talk to outline benefits and answer questions/concerns from the floor.
